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In accordance with actions taken at the 134th Annual Michigan Department Encampment, I am hereby organizing the J. 
Richard Greene Award Committee.  This is a Special Committee for the purpose of conferring an award for the Most 
Outstanding Camp Newsletter in the Department of Michigan.  

This committee shall consist of the Department Secretary, The Department Chaplain, and The Department Newsletter 
Editor, being chaired by Brother Rick Danes, Editor of the Michigan’s Messenger. The Committee shall review newsletters 
voluntarily submitted over the course of the year and select the most outstanding newsletter by a majority vote of the 
Committee. Newsletters must be submitted to the Committee Chair no later than 30 days prior to the Annual Michigan 
Department Encampment.

A certificate shall be awarded with the winning Camp’s name and the newsletter editor listed.

In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty,

Robert R Payne
Department Commander
Department of Michigan
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War

/s/

Richard Denney
Department Secretary
Department of Michigan
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War


